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After months of planning, fall rush was finally 
upon us.  With only two returning brothers, 
this fall’s rush was critical to keeping ZBT on 
campus.  Without a campus house, we had to 
scrounge for a place to hold rush.

 Well, here’s how it turned out.  Rush in the 
President’s Box, overlooking Grant Field.  Eight 
new, motivated brothers.  And a new goal of 
moving into the house at the end of the year.   
 Success came due to our value proposition: 
that the new members can build a fraternity 
of their own, that ZBT does not condone 
pledging and hazing, that we have a quality 
group of alumni and current brothers who will 
help make the chapter successful, and that we 
have a house on campus ready for an ambitious 
and talented group of ZBT brothers to make it 
their own.

 There were two returning brothers, one 
recruit from spring/summer, and seven bell-

ringing new brothers.  I don’t know about 
you, but I wish I’d gotten the chance to ring 
the bell in the President’s Box.  With ten 
brothers, Xi Colony is on the path to success.  
Certainly, there is hard work ahead, but the 
enthusiasm and motivation needed is there in 
the brotherhood, as is the help from dedicated 
alumni.

Xi Colony Enters School Year 10-Men Strong
With Only Two Returning Brothers, Rush Efforts Help Colony to More 

Than Quadruple in Size
By Doug Bodner ’87
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Check out the online chapter news 
section for the full story behind this 
turnaround, and for future posts 
detailing the hard work ahead.

EXCLUSIVE
On the Web! 

Zach, Inc. would like to thank the 45 alumni 
members who contributed a collective $3,439 
to our annual fund last year.  While the 
response from these donors is appreciated, just 
look at how much we raised in 2002-03!  These 

10 undergraduates need us to lead by example! 
Rise to the challenge and help us kick off our 
new giving year by making your gift today, 
either online at www.gtzbt.org or by calling 
800-975-6699.

Kick Off Our New Giving Year
Help Sustain the Momentum to Reach Giving Levels Seen in Years Past
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09/02 Notre Dame L
09/09 Samford W
09/16 Troy W
09/21 Virginia W
09/30 at Virginia Tech
10/07 Maryland
10/21 at Clemson
10/28 Miami  
 (Homecoming)
11/04 at North Carolina State
11/11 at North Carolina
11/18 Duke
11/25 at Georgia

Home games in bold.

2006 FOOTBALL 
YELLOW JACKETS
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Lawrence L. Cassak ’36
Burt Schwarz ’36
David Goldstein ’39
Howard K. Schwartz ’43
Philip C. Cutler ’45
Albert Klein ’46
Alexander H. Fihn ’48
Deene R. Leventhal ’48
Harvey L. Levin ’48
David B. Steinau ’49
George E. Zeve ’49
Donald Rosen ’50
Walter M. Wolff Jr. ’50
Bertram Edleson ’51
Daniel M. Lentchner ’51
Zelvin  Levine ’51
Jimmie Roberson ’51
Paul L. Lefkoff ’55
George  Ragovis ’55
Carl Zwerner ’55
Marvin Gechman ’57
Gerald Epstein ’58

Lawrence G. Flink ’58
Howard E. Feinman ’60
Richard Strauss ’60
Steven B. Edson ’64
Edward M. Maltz ’64
Marvin G. Millison ’64
William M. Eastman ’65
H. Balfour ’67
Gordon B. Gruber ’67
Dr. Peter Schwartz ’68
Barry D. Green ’69
Ronald B. Gartner ’70
Daniel  Fox ’72
Martin M. Fried ’72
Jay L. Horowitz ’72
Roger Norden ’72
Thomas Fahey ’73
Marcus Thalheimer ’73
James R. Cavett ’74
Michael J. Railton ’74
Gregory I. Wiren ’74
Anthony J. Toppeto ’75

Ernest P. Bailey ’76
Robert A. Bailey ’76
Richard Goss ’76
Robert R. Kemp ’76
Dan Rowe ’76
Dennis N. Carlos ’77
Russell Elliott ’77
Brian K. Lewis ’77
Allen J. Rooney ’77
Mark Montgomery ’78
Alan Atkinson ’79
William Johnson ’79
Thomas H. Kleckner ’79
Steve  Slessinger ’81
Neal E. Tonks Jr. ’81
Michael Dodge ’83
Daniel Masson ’84
Thomas Faison ’86
Carl M. Wilson ’86
Luke C. Lemere ’87
David Flum ’88
Robert Herman ’89

Bruce Whealton Jr. ’89
Steven Pitts ’90
R. Steel ’90
Jorge  Bueno ’92
Zane Coleman ’92
William S. Spencer ’92
Rodney Crossley ’92
Travis M. Terral ’93
Mark Westcott ’93
Mannuel E. Torres ’93
Joseph Adams IV ’94
Mr. Mario Arbesu Jr. ’94
Brady  Blair ’94
Christopher L. Ferguson ’94
Hosung  Lee ’94
Radovan Pavicevic ’94
Andrew Tartaglia ’95
Paul Galley ’95
Joshua J. Fowler ’97
Mr. Jon Wallace ’99
Channing Lewis ’00
Michael D’Agostino ’00
Louis Howayeck ’00
Adam L. Blick ’01
Daniel Noto ’01
Joseph N. Fouts ’03

HELP US FIND A LOST XI BROTHER

Laugh So Hard Your 
Guts Hurt

Visit our website at www.gtzbt.org to 
read this favorite memory submitted by an 
alum, and other Xi stories from years past.

How many ZBT guys can you fit in a car?  Lots, when there’s an all-you-can-eat buffet involved!

Remember the Good Ol’ Days?

We want to publish your memorable pictures too! Xi Chapter is looking to 
rebuild its legacy by collecting old photographs and other items you may 
have saved from your years at Georgia Tech.  Specifically, we are looking for 
photographs to represent each decade of our history!  Group shots of parties, 
mixers, dances, etc. are also wanted. Please submit photos from your era 
online at www.gtzbt.org.

We’ve lost touch with the following members!  If you know of their current whereabouts, please 
update us by emailing our alumni relations office at feedback@affinityconnection.com (just 
be sure to mention ZBT at Tech in the subject).  Help us to reconnect them with ZBT and 
our alumni brotherhood!

OLD PHOTO ALBUM

Having fun in ’61!  
Marty Kater ’65, Rich 

Wolf ’63, Natalie,  
Steve Edson ’64  

and Alan Block ’66 
were always known for 

having a good time.
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 Headed Back to Atlanta 
this Season?

 Be Sure to Check Out a Local  
Hot Spot!

What better time than football season to 
reunite with your brothers? Plan the perfect 
weekend using our Atlanta visitor’s guide! 

Nightlife
With 14 bars within a mile and a half of 
campus, there are plenty of choices for a 
Friday or Saturday night stop.  Check out one 
of these great places and bring back the old 
days with your ZBT friends! Kim Kennedy 
of the Georgia Tech Alumni Association 
recommends:

Technology Square, 800 Spring Street, 
NW, Atlanta

Tech Square is the newest area on campus 
where students can choose from a variety of 
restaurants and bars. 

Jocks N Jills Sports Bar, 1 Cnn Ctr, At-
lanta; 404-688-4225
The bar tends to draw in hordes of Georgia 
Tech students and fans, according to the 
website www.10Best.com. With more than 40 
TVs, there will be no problem finding a game 
to suit your tastes. 

Manuel’s Tavern, 602 N Highland Ave; 
404-525-3447
Since it’s opening in the mid-1950s, Manuel’s 
Tavern has collected bits of Atlanta’s history 
now covering its walls. The Laughing 
Matters comedy troupe entertains crowds on 
Saturdays, and Sunday night’s feature trivia 
contest.

Daytime Fun
Make it a weekend and stay around for more 
fun on Sunday.

 Atlanta offers many daytime activities for 
the day after the game. For early morning 
fun, set up a tee time at any of the four public 
golf courses in the area.  If golf is not your 
thing, or you are looking for a family-fun 
option, nearby amusement park Six Flags over 
Georgia will get your heart racing. Spend the 
day with your brothers after a 170-foot drop 
on the newest coaster, Goliath. 

Don’t see your favorite spot on this list?  
Visit our website at www.gtzbt.org to 
add your favorite local hangouts in our 
blog!

EXCLUSIVE
On the Web! 

Plan the Perfect Tailgate at 
www.gtzbt.org!

Our website has all of the information 
you need for pre-gaming this season.  

Check out everything from stadium maps 
to tailgating tips in our online Tailgating 

Central.  Invite ZBT brothers to your party 
using the searchable online directory.

Go Yellowjackets!

Dick Wasserstein ’51 throws deep 
(Thank you to Ernest Scheller ’52 for 

submitting this classic photo). 

ON THE WEB

Log on today to utilize our en-
hanced features, such as:

• Honor Roll of Donors
Join us in thanking those who 
support our efforts to keep 
brothers connected!

• Alumni Updates
Find out what’s new with an 
old friend!

• Searchable member directory
Look up an old friend!

• Online Photo Albums
Browse through the photos, 
and post your own!

• Blog
Read what others are saying, 
or begin your own thread!

Remember, our alumni website 
relies on you to stay active!  

Have You Registered on 
our New Website Yet? 
 If Not, What Are You 

Waiting For? 
www.gtzbt.org

IN MEMORY
Loeb C. Ketzky ’33 of Atlanta passed 
away on May 23, 2006.  Mr. Ketzky 
practiced law in LaGrange, GA, for 
65 years.  He was a state solicitor for 
Troup County for eight years.  He was a 
member of the Georgia Bar Association 
and American Bar Association, and he 
served on Gov. Marvin Griffin’s staff.  

He was past president of the Kiwanis 
Club and a founding member of 
Temple Beth El.

Benno G. Rothschild ’47 of Columbus 
passed away on December 27, 2005.
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With Ten Members in our Colony, ZBT 
Sets Sights to Return to House in 2007...

Details Inside!

Zach Inc. of Xi Chapter 
Zeta Beta Tau Fraternity 
GEORGIA TECH
Alumni Relations Processing Center
P.O. Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Address Service Requested

597-36 FN

Fall is upon us and there’s a lot of great 
news about ZBT Xi Chapter at Georgia 
Tech.  First off, our young colony had a 
successful rush and recruited eight new 
members.   
 I would like to deeply thank Doug 
Bodner ’87 for recruiting the help of 
some of our younger local Atlanta alumni 
particularly Stefan Woulfin ’99, Jason 
Woulfin ’01, Brad Farrell ’06 and Kent 
Smith ’06 for creating a hard working 
environment over the summer which 
produced the results we need to get back 
on campus.

 With the colony now back up to ten 
members of new and excited brothers, the 
goal to move back into the house is not 
far away.  We are planning on having our 
colony take over the house starting in the 

summer of 2007.

 Many of you are probably asking who 
is living in the house today?  We have 
currently leased the house for the past two 
academic years to Sigma Phi Epsilon who 
is currently completing a house renovation.  
While this is not the optimal use of our 
property, it has proven to be very smart 
one since it allows Zach to not only pay 
our bills, but to build a small war chest to 
fund part of the growth of the new chapter.  
Zach has fully funded most of the rush 
activities on campus for our young chapter 
and the results are paying off.

 Zach has improved its financial position 
greatly, however, your donations are always 
important and desired to not only help 
fund our operations, but also to grow the 
Chapter to be the powerhouse that it was 

when we all were on campus.

 The younger students of today have 
myriad of choices in the Greek System at 
Tech just like we had, however, we at Xi 
Chapter are competing with larger houses 
with newer properties which cause quite a 
draw.  Our recent Rush results prove that 
it’s all about people and sharing a common 
bond with them.  Let’s do the best we can 
to support and nurture this young group 
so they can not only move back into the 
house, but grow in size fast and true so we 
can start our own capital campaign to build 
a new house at Georgia Tech!

 Thanks again for your all your support.  
We hope to share with you more exciting 
news about the progress of Xi Chapter in 
the future.

Countdown to 2007:  Xi Colony Set to Move Back into 
House in Two Years

House Currently Rented to Sigma Phi Epsilon, Allowing Zach to 
Pay Bills and Support Efforts of Chapter Growth

By Chuck Patel ’93, President , Zach, Inc.

597-37 FN mh

Stay in Touch Online 
     Visit www.gtzbt.org and 
update your email address.  Your 
participation makes it easier and 
more cost effective for Zach to 
communicate with you about the 
colony’s progress.


